
Joint Legislative Transportation Oversight Committee 

April 6, 2010 

1:00 pm 

Room 544 LOB 

 

Agenda 

 

Chairs:  Representative Nelson Cole, presiding 

  Senator Steve Goss 

  

 Approval of Minutes 

 

 Issues Related to the State’s Method for Distributing Transportation Funds 

(S.L. 2009-574 Section 4.4) 

 Calvin Leggett, Manager, Program Development Branch, DOT 

 Mayor William V. "Bill" Bell, Durham, representing Metropolitan Mayors 

Coalition 

 Mayor Rebecca Smothers, High Point 

 Senator John Snow and Representative Roger West 

 Representative Winkie Wilkins and Leigh Woodall, Thoroughfare Advisory 

Chairman, Roxboro/Person County 

 Talmadge Baker, Piedmont Triad Rural Planning Organization 

 Ed Johnson, Capital Area MPO 

 Craig Hughes, High Country RPO 

 Hank Graham, Gaston Urban Area MPO 

 David Hartgen, John Locke Foundation (presented by Joseph Coletti) 

 Chandra Taylor, Southern Environmental Law Center 

 Stephen Jackson, North Carolina Budget and Tax Center 

 Joe Milazzo II, Regional Transportation Alliance 

 Tom Steepy, Chairman, 70 Corridor Commission, accompanied by Chuck 

Allen, Mayor Pro-Tempore of Goldsboro, and Durwood Stephenson, Director 

of the 70 Corridor Commission 

 Marc Finlayson,  Highway 17 Association 

 

 

 Study Feasibility of Assessing a Fee for Traffic Control (S.L. 2009-451) 

o Lieutenant Colonel Wellington Scott, Director of Field Operations, State 

Highway Patrol 

o Lacy Love, Director of Asset Management, DOT 

 

 Adjourn 

 

Next Meeting: April 29, 2010, 2:00 pm, Room 544 LOB 


